NENA Board Meeting Minutes

May 21, 2003

Hyatt, Sarasota

Meeting called to order at 1331 hours.

In attendance:

Linda Draughn, Joe Reavy, Steve O’Connor, Jerry Brock, Mark Adler, Pat Welte, John Schroeder, Frank Kirk, Ben Hensley, Susan Nelson, Sandy Mercer, Jesse Varnell, Chuck Freeman, Bill Stevens and Mike Horrine.

1. Linda is looking into having a Nena Wireless Class on Sunday before the fall meeting.  Bill Stevens attended and stated it was not very technical.  He gives a basic understanding of wireless.  Good for Senior operators.  Bill said they are working on getting more classes at a discounted rate.  Linda stated that they are working on getting classes for $3,000.00 per class, unlimited number of students, based on the room size.  Classes:  Liability, Disaster Preparedness, Wireless, Advanced Public Education, Disaster Recover, etc.  Discussion continued on when the classes could be held… the DB meeting in July, the fall meeting in Oct.

2. There will be ENP testing on October 6, 2003 at the fall meeting.  Discussion on where the fall meeting will be held.  Jerry to call Ken Bass, Santa Rosa Co. Coord, to confirm the location of the class.

3. Legislation – Sandy gave an update of the legislative issues.  HB 1307 passed the House and Senate on May 1, 2003.  HB 0195 passed the House and Senate on May 1, 2003 also.   The Governor has not signed the Bills yet, but there does not appear to be any opposition.  Next year’s issues:  $.50 fee, 25 line max, PBX, allowable expenditures, reverse ALI lookup.  There was some discussion on this issue and it was determined that we would prioritize these issues.  The $$ issues would get a lower priority due to State financial concerns.  

a. There was concern that some State trust funds may get raided this year… up to 6%.

b. Discussion on proposing legislation to take an additional 2% from the wireless carriers to give to the Rural Counties.  This issue would be brought up to the coordinators during the NENA Business meeting on Thursday.  We will discuss this also in July at the DB meeting when there are more wireless carriers present.  Linda will get $$ amounts to determine the future needs vs. future growth etc.  She will work with Joe Reavy on this and we will re-convene via conference call to discuss in 30 days.  Pat Welte also said that there will be an FTIA meeting in late July… we may want to attend to network.

4. ENP testing – discussion on doing study groups prior to the testing.  Linda said that she will get with the ENPs around Florida to see if they will assist the ENP testers.

5. Florida NENA Shirts – the shirts hadn’t arrived yet, but was promised they should be here on Thursday.

6. National NENA 2003 – Buttons will be distributed to the Florida group.  We will give them out to those who say the “secret word”… TAMPA…

7. National NENA 2004 

a. Merle Ladd is working on a cruise after the conference.

b. Need volunteers for:  Color Guard, PSAP Tours, Registration, Bag Stuffers, Hall Monitors, Shirt Committee

8. Fall Meeting – Jerry Brock stated that usually about 80 rooms are reserved.  Linda is working on getting an FCC attorney to attend to discuss wireless issues.  We can possibly fly him/her down and send her.  Linda will et the costs of flying her down.  A motion was made to have NENA pay for it.  Pat Welte advised that with the new legislation, the wireless Board could pay for it now.  

9. Pat stated that the APCO/NENA Conference for 2004 will be held in Jacksonville.  Susan Nelson has been nominated to coordinate this with APCO.  Maybe as a door prize, NENA could pay for someone’s registration to attend the National NENA Conference.  We may be able to offer free – we will discuss this more later.

10. Jerry Brock asked if there were any problems or suggestions for change on the Web page to let him know.

11. Steve O’Connor volunteered to chair the National SOP committee.

12. Pat asked if there was any information on CSX.  She found out that all railroads must post their railways, crossings, etc.  Ben said that when you get the info. To check the data because he has found some errors in his county.  Information is provided via spreadsheet; i.e., meters, # for each crossing, type of crossing.  This information is available through the Federal Railway Site.  Pat will see if she can coordinate it through Jim Martin for the fall meeting.  Steve O’Connor will work with Pat on this.

Meeting adjourned at 1540 hours.

